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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, October 10, 2013
Conference Room A, Suite 424, City Hall
4:30 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:35 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners  Elaine Brown,  Larry Williams, Marla Buchanan; Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Carl Cannon Rich Redick Paul Astleford (ex officio), and  Barbara Goodman (ex officio), were excused; Margaret Sidman, Office of General Counsel;  Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office; James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation; Becky Stagg, State Senator Aaron Bean’s Office; James K. Hill, Commissioner-elect, City of Atlantic Beach;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, thanked everyone for attending and explained that the reason for the meeting was to consider waiving the fee for ferry walk-ons riding the ferry on Saturday, October 12, 2013, as participants in FerryFest.  The fee would be waived for the hours 11:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.
Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office, had concerns regarding the ferry’s budget.  He thought that the Commission could consider a friendly amendment to the waiver proposal that would approve the waiver for this particular event but reimburse the City’s lost revenue from the Friends of the Ferry 501.C (3) 
The Chair reiterated that we were talking about a one-day affair; that the reason that we were having this event was to promote the ferry and to expose the passengers to the ferry experience.

A brief discussion ensued culminating in Commissioner Elaine Brown’s motion to waive the fee for pedestrian walk-ons for the duration of the FerryFest hours.  The motion was approved by the four Commissioners present and voting.

Commissioner Elaine Brown announced that earlier in the day, the TPO (Northeast Florida Tansporation Planning Organization) had approved $197,457 in funding for the ferry’s operation.  James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation, clarified that transaction as ferry funds being moved from JaxPort to the St. Johns River Ferry.  These were not new funds.

Commissioner Brown indicated that she (and others) had been in receipt of an e-mail from Mark Hernandez, HMS Manager of the ferry, relating that there had been considerable pushback and complaints with the Commission’s recent action to charge passengers other than the driver in vehicles on the ferry.  City of Atlantic Beach Commissioner-elect Hill characterized as angry the calls that he had been receiving about the new fee and said that he feared that the fee would kill ridership.
The Chair noted that the new fee schedule was for weekends only and that Mr. Hernandez had been advocating for such a fee from the earliest budget deliberations to identify new revenue.

Mr. Crescimbeni suggested that this was an issue that the Commission would likely have to revisit.

The Chair announced that the Jacksonville Transportation Authority would be meeting again at the end of the month and would likely be taking a new vote on a proposed financial contribution to the St. Johns River Ferry.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:52 P.M.
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